Dear Friends and Families,
    
 I traveled to Washington this week with other members of VOICES to attend the 9/11 Public Discourse Project hearings focused on reform in the CIA and FBI. Unfortunately, the FBI and CIA have not instituted many of the intelligence reforms recommended by the 9/11 Commission regarding information sharing and other issues.  Hopefully the PDP hearing, and the media coverage that followed, raised public awareness and was a call to action for these intelligence agencies.  
This week, we actively opposed an amendment that would modify the Intelligence Reform and Terrorism Prevention legislation of 2004.  We supported the efforts put forth by Congressional leaders to protect the Director of National Intelligence’s ability to reallocate personnel and resources based on the threat of terrorism. (LINK)  We are cautiously optimistic that a compromise has been reached between Rep. Duncan Hunter, the principal promoter of the amendment and Mr. Negroponte to preserve the DNI’s authority. Our advocacy efforts included an open letter to the House Intelligence Committee and press statements. (LINK)  VOICES will continue to play an effective part in promoting a bi-partisan effort to implement the 9/11 Commission’s recommendations.  
We look forward to attending the second hearing, “Challenges Facing the Director of National Intelligence” in Washington on Monday. We believe, as the 9/11 Commissioners do, that a strong and independent DNI is necessary for reforming our nation’s intelligence services. We will continue to defend his office, and, of course, will keep you updated. Please read our Legislative Update below for more information, and check in to our website for regular updates.
Warm Regards,

